
January 7, 2012 
 
 

The monthly meeting of the Keedysville Water Commission was called to order at 7:55 pm, with the 
following members present: Commission Chairman Barry Levey, Commission Members Matt Hull, 
Victoria Gudeman and  Gina Ellis and Town Administrator Rick Bishop. 
 
Minutes for December 3, 2012 were read and approved. 
 
General Fund Report was $154,447.90. 
 
Mr. Levey noted the check from the Regional Water Board of the excess funds from payment of the Water 
Treatment Plant. 
 
Mr. Levey noted the true-up amount of $7828.00 due to Keedysville from Boonsboro for the water 
operations. 
 
Mr. Levey discussed the Spring House repairs. He noted the deteriorating condition of the structure. He 
noted that three members of the Boonsboro Municipal Utilities Commission still need to visit the Spring 
House. He said his goal is to ensure that the needed repairs are complete and thorough. He also is trying to 
ensure that this is completed as a shared cost with Boonsboro. He also noted the funds already spent by 
Keedysville for the initial engineering, completed by Davis, Renn Engineering, and Boonsboro’s hesitancy 
to share in those engineering costs.  
 
He noted that the upcoming Regional Board meeting would be held at the Keedysville Town Hall on 
Wednesday, February 13 and that the meeting was open to the public. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8: 20p.m. 
 
Submitted,  
Richard Bishop 
Town Administrator 
 
 
 


